BOROUGH OF POINT PLEASANT

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

March 14, 2018
The regular meeting of the Point Pleasant Zoning Board of Adjustment was called to

Order by Chairman Schroeder at 7:00 P.M.  Mr. Schroeder led the Salute to the Flag.  He proceeded to open the meeting in compliance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”.

Roll Call Vote

            Members Present:  
Mrs. Petrillo

Mr. Weiglein

Mr. Giordano

Mr. Schroeder



Members Absent: 
Ms. Commins

Ms. Masterson

Mr. Marshall


Mr. Blank
Mr. Coleman

Mr. Nikola

Mr. Shrewsberry 


Attorney:  Mr. Gertner

Mr. Schroeder explained to the applicants that only four members were present and it was there right to have their applications carried to the next meeting when a full board was in attendance.
Unfinished/New Business
01-18- Block 153 Lot 6- Durden- 903 Catherine Street- Certificate of Continuance of a Non-Conforming Use- Carried to April 11, 2018 NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN

02-18- Block 103 Lot 6- Knapp & McEwan- 1128 Front Street- Building Coverage, Lot Coverage and Rear Yard- Carried to April 11, 2018 NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN
05-18- Block 279 Lot 239- 1736A Bay Isle Drive LLC- 1674 East Drive- Lot Frontage, Rear Yard Setback, 2.5 Stories Requirements not met- NO FURTHER NOTICE WILL BE GIVEN

06-18- Block 40 Lot 2- Estate of Guadagnino- 2204 Herbertsville Rd- Certificate of Continuance of Non- Conforming Use

Mr. Popovitch, attorney for the applicant.
Ms. Geroni, Point Pleasant, NJ- daughter of the owner was sworn in 
Mr. Guadagnino, Toms River, NJ- son of the owner was sworn in
Mr. Popovitch stated the applicant’s parents purchased the property in 1969. The owner established a barber shop, with an apartment above.  There was also a garage and a house on the property.  The owners are now deceased and the home is for sale.  The applicants are seeking a certificate of continuance of a non-conforming use.
Ms. Geroni stated her parents moved to Point Pleasant and her father opened the barber shop.  Eventually, selling the business.  There was one tenant in the apartment for twenty-one years and her parents lived in the home.  Her mom shredded all of the old documents, which may have proved the non-conformity existed.  The home is now for sale, which brings them in front of the Board.
 A-1 - photo of the property was marked into evidence

Mr. Popovitch stated the resolution from 1979 was to move the garage and have it face Herbertsville Road, making it an accessory use for the home. The use of the apartment and the business was also mentioned in the resolution.  They are looking to continue the use exactly as it stand today, barber shop, apartment and the house. Mr. Popovitch also obtained the minutes from the meeting in 1979.  The Board in 1979 approved the application for the garage as it sits today.  The apartment, business, home and garage were allowed to exist.  The General Commercial Zone does allow for apartments, but not the separate residential use.  The garage is an accessory use to the residence. If the commercial use was to change Board approval would be needed.
Caucus
Mrs. Petrillo- The resolution from 1979 reads Two-family multi-family barber shop
Mr. Schroeder- agrees, nice to have something that helpful

Motion to approve: Mrs. Petrillo
Second- Mr. Weiglein

Roll Call Vote 
Mrs. Petrillo- Yes
Mr. Weiglein- Yes
Mr. Giordano- Yes
Mr. Schroeder- Yes 
A motion to adjourn was made by Mrs. Petrillo, seconded by Mr. Weiglein.  All were in favor.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sharon Morgan
Zoning Board Secretary
